THE WHITE HOUSE

March 1, 1976

The Speaker of the

House of Representatives

Sir:

I ask the Congress to consider a request for supplemental appropriations for fiscal year 1976 in the amount of \$33,000,000 for the legislative branch.

The details of this proposal are set forth in the enclosed letter from the Architect of the Capitol. As required by law, this request is submitted without change.

Respectfully,

Herald R. Ford



Washington, D.C. 20515

February 19, 1976

Honorable James T. Lynn, Director Office of Management and Budget Executive Office of the President Washington, D. C. 20503

Sir:

I am transmitting, herewith, in quadruplicate, Supplemental Estimate of Appropriation for the Fiscal Year 1976, in the amount of \$33,000,000, for the Legislative Branch, Architect of the Capitol, as follows:

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH
ARCHITECT OF THE CAPITOL
LIBRARY BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS JAMES MADISON MEMORIAL BUILDING

For an additional amount for "Library of Congress

James Madison Memorial Building", \$33,000,000, as

authorized by the Act of October 19, 1965 (79 Stat.

986-987), as amended, to remain available until

expended.

Cordially,

George M. White, FAIA Architect of the Capitol